


commissioner to a partial term of just one year, and decline to reappoint the other 
incumbent commissioner. 

ANALYSIS 

In my opinion, if the Council is going to decline to reappoint an incumbent 
commissioner, it should have a good reason. Since no good reasons have so far been 
offered in this case, I am recommending reappointment of both Commissioners Torres 
and Messina to full terms. 

Some may point to the reason Councilmember Oliverio provided: that we should decline 
to reappoint sitting commissioners to make room for more geographic diversity. In the 
attached matrix, I provide a comparison of my' recommendation and the Rules 
recommendation. It shows that under my recommendation to reappoint both incumbents, 
five different council districts will be represented on the commission. Under the Rules 
Committee's recommendation, only four council districts will be represented. 
Reappointing the incumbent commissioners will provide more geographic diversity than 
not reappointing them. What's more, all kinds of diversity are important on our 
commissions-ethnic and gender diversity as well as geographic diversity. I think my 
recommendation promotes all of those values on the Historic Landmarks Commission. 

There are many other good reasons to reappoint the incumbents. Here are a few: 

• Qualifications: Commissioner Torres is an architect. Commissioner Messina 
lives in a house that is a registered California and San Jose Landmark. Both bring 
relevant knowledge and skills to the Commission. 

• Experience: Both Commissioners Torres and Messina have served on the 
Commission for a number of years . When appointing a large number of new 
commissioners, it's important to retain experienced commissioners to provide 
mentorship and pass along institutional memory. 

• Respect: Our commissioners are citizen volunteers who donate their time out of a 
commitment to their community and to public service. The Council should honor 
their service, not disrespect them by not reappointing without any reason. 

I will close by reminding my colleagues of something I am sure that they already 
understand. It is sometimes the case that historic issues become controversial in San 
Jose. For example, the Council was split over the recent decision to landmark the 
Century 21 Theater. The purpose of the Historic Landmarks Commission is to provide 
the Council with independent recommendations on just such controversial issues. If 
commissioners are punished for taking positions on controversial topics that one or 
another faction of the Council does not like, the independence of the Commission will be 
compromised and its value as an advisory body will diminish. We should respect the 
ability of our commissioners to have their own opinions, even if we occasionally disagree 
with them. 



Attachment A: Comparison of Rules Committee Recommendation and 
Councilmember Rocha Recommendation 

Term 
I Commissioner I Incumbent I Dist I Commissioner I Incumbent I Dist 

Endin 
Seats not up for 6/30/2017 Ed Saum x 6 Ed Saum x 6 

appointment 6/30/2017 Max Schultz x 3 Max Schultz x 3 

6/30/2018 Steve Roldan I I 10 I Ramiro Torres I x I 10 

Seats up for 
6/30/2018 Josh Marcotte 3 Maril n Messina x 4 

6/30/2018 Patricia Jones 9 Patricia Jones 9 appointment 
6/30/2015 I Jesus Gomez I I 3 I Jesus Gomez I I 3 

6/30/2015 Ramiro Torres x 10 Josh Marcotte I I 3 

Number of Council 4 Number of Council 5 Districts Represented: Districts Represented: 


